
REGULAR TOWN BOARD MTG                                   NOVEMBER 8, 2001 
 

PUBLIC HEARING 
2002 BUDGET 

 
 

 The Public Hearing scheduled to be held on Thursday, 

November 8, 2001 at the Palmyra Town Hall, 1180 Canandaigua 

Road, Palmyra, NY, was called to order by Town Supervisor 

David C. Lyon at 7:30 PM. 

 Upon roll call, the following Town Board Members were 

present: 

  Town Supervisor - David C. Lyon 
 Town Board Members - David Nussbaumer 

- Lynne Green 
(Michael Lambrix and James Welch were absent) 

The only other person present at this hearing was Nelson F. 

Cook, Highway Superintendent. 

 Supervisor Lyon asked the board if they had any 

questions or comments regarding this budget.  They had none.  

He (Supervisor Lyon) told the board that under the 

circumstances he recommended transferring the $8,000 from 

PVA to the contingency account. 

 Supervisor Lyon again asked for comments or questions. 

There being none, he declared this public hearing closed at 7:38 

PM. 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

 
REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING 

 



REGULAR TOWN BOARD MTG                                   NOVEMBER 8, 2001 
 

 The regular meeting of the Town Board, Town of Palmyra, 

was called to order by Town Supervisor Lyon at 7:39 PM. 

 Supervisor Lyon led those present in the Pledge of 

Allegiance to the Flag. 

 
COMMUNICATIONS 

1. Wayne County Planning Board – Canal Trail Association 
Meeting November 13, 2001 – 6:30 PM – Wayne County 
Courthouse, Lyons 

2. Veteran’s Day Ceremony – Sunday, November 11th at 
11:00 AM – VFW 

3. Office of the State Comptroller Teleconference – Dec 17, 
2001 – 6:15 – 8:45 PM - $10.00 registration fee per 
person 

 
 
AGENDA ITEMS 
 

1. 2002 Budget – Subject of Public Hearing 
 

David Nussbaumer moved to approve the Budget for 

calendar year 2002 with the $8,000 budgeted for PVA Account 

#A4540.4 Ambulance be transferred to Account #A1990.4 

Contingency Account. 

Seconded by:  Lynne Green               Carried:  Unanimously 
 
 

David Nussbaumer then moved to adjourn this meeting of 

the Town Board. 

Seconded by: Lynne Green      Carried: Unanimously 

 
     Respectfully submitted, 
     Beverly E. Hickman 

    Town Clerk    


